Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

May 8, 2001

6:00 pm

Scott’s Seafood
Walnut Creek

Directors present:

Mike Abel, Liz Reagor, Laura Reynolds, Bob Williams

Directors excused absent:
Leo Saunders

Others present:

Peter Miller – CAMCO





Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 6:20 pm by President Reynolds.

Minutes of the January 23, 2001 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed the March 2001 Financial Statements prepared by CAMCO. Mr. Miller reported the bulk of the snow removal bills for the season had been paid. He estimated that the Association would be approximately $25,000 under budget for the year. 

In light of the Operating fund carry forward of $183,000 into 2000-001 extensive maintenance is being scheduled for the spring, summer, and fall. The following maintenance projects were discussed:

1) Trim painting will be done on units 3108-3123 and the four tower buildings this spring / summer by Sierra Paint and Chemical.

2) When the trim painting is completed, all of the units in Aspen Grove will be stained by Sierra Paint and Chemical. It was requested that the units’ decks be pressure washed prior to staining. Either SP&C or the CAMCO crew will pressure wash the decks.

3) Blue trim pipes on rear decks will be painted by the CAMCO crew this summer. (Mr. Abel suggested that replacing the pipes with powder-coated or anodized pipes rather than repainting. He will research the cost of color-treated pipes and work with Mr. Miller to determine the expense of replacing the pipes throughout the project).

4) Sanding and sealing of the rear deck rails will be done by the CAMCO crew this spring / summer in advance of the units staining.

5) Painting of the entry deck ski locker doors and lower rear deck utility room doors will be done this summer by the CAMCO crew.

6) Brush-clearing and dead tree removal will be done this summer in areas suggested by the Northstar Fire Department.  The work will be done by Jorge Benuto’s labor crew or the CAMCO crew.

7) Chimney sweeping will be done this summer by Ashes to Ashes.

8) Window washing of exterior surfaces will be done by Quality Window Cleaning after staining of the buildings is completed. 

9) Three sets of entry stairs are being rebuilt by Sierra Mountain Construction this spring. 
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10) The property manager is meeting this week with a contractor regarding repairs to spalling foundations. The work will be scheduled for the summer and fall.

Mrs. Reagor gave a report on NORDAC and changes in East / West Partners’ development plans which included the following highlights:

1).
EW is trying to have certain areas of Northstar re-zoned to accommodate their plans. 

2)
Mr. Lessman of EW has indicated to the committee that the proposed density of 2200 condo units is not going to change.

3)
NORDAC is taking an incremental approach to challenging different aspects EW’s plans. 

4) NPOA has studied the Swim and Racquet club usage and has proposed that another game room be added for teenagers.

The Northstar Security Agreement was discussed. It was reported that Steve George had replaced Walt Potter as the department’s manager. Mr. Miller and Mrs. Reynolds will meet with Mr. George in the near future to outline what services the Association expects from the department.

The NPOA Annexation of 60 Big Springs lots in exchange for parking lot on recreation center land, exercise equipment, and key card entry system was discussed. Mrs. Reynolds reported that she had been contacted from the NPOA President Rich Bradbury regarding his board’s position on the issues and Aspen Grove’s letter of March 12, 2001 to the membership. A letter was sent from Mr. Bradbury on April 26, 2001 to the Aspen Grove homeowners outlining NPOA’s support of the parking lot and annexation.

Discussion of an Aspen Grove owner or director running for the NPOA Board was held. Mr. Abel indicated that he was considering running. It was suggested that he talk to a neighboring Northstar condominium association president regarding support of his candidacy prior to formally “throwing his hat into the ring.”

The next meeting and walkthrough inspection was set for 9:00 am Saturday August 11, 2001 at unit 3078, the Reagor’s unit. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 am. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller, CPM, CCAM

Property Manager  

